
COVID Protocols and Other Instructions for HSPT 

Exam (1-9-21) 

As is the case with our current NDP students, staff and families, the health and well-being of our 

Future Saints is our number one priority when planning Saturday’s in person HSPT exam. The 

following guidelines will be strictly enforced: 

• Any student that has traveled, congregated in large groups or been in contact with a 

potential positive COVID case since December 30 should NOT attend Saturday and 

simply take the exam on January 23.  

• Any student that awakes on Saturday with the slightest symptoms should take the exam 

on January 23. NOTE: Any student registered for the exam on 1/9 that does not attend, 

will be automatically registered for the 1/23 exam. 

• All students and parents will go through a temperature check upon arriving and all will 

be required to wear masks unless during an approved outdoor, distanced break. 

• No food or drink will be provided or sold by NDP. Please have students bring a small 

snack and water bottle if needed. 

• After checking in, students will be taken by an NDP faculty proctor to a testing 

classroom with no more than 16 students. This allows for safe distancing throughout the 

exam. Masks will be required of at all times when in the classroom. 

• All classroom doors will be open to allow for maximum ventilation. Please dress warm 

and comfortably. 

• If you have any questions or concerns about these practices, please call the Admissions 

Office directly (480-634-8281) 

General (non-COVID related) Instructions and Reminders: 

• Please enter campus through the far North loop road entrance (near Stadium). Parents are 

encouraged to simply drop students off at the Chapel gate. Admissions representatives 

will be out there to answer questions. Gates and check-in open at 7:15 AM.  

• Pencils are the only testing materials needed. Calculators are not permitted. Students may 

have their cell phones, but they must be turned off and secured in the classrooms.  

• AFFORDING NDP WORKSHOP: This brief seminar for parents will begin at 10:00 

AM and will answer questions about financial aid, tax credits, SCRIP and how all can 

afford a Notre Dame Prep education. Please re-enter campus on the North loop road and 

park in the Senior Lot adjacent to Bemis Field. This session will end near the time 

students are finishing their exam.  

 


